In October the QRWA sponsored a fall foliage hike in South Meriden that began with a look at the brilliant orange-yellow color of the sugar maple (Acer saccharum) the colors of which are also reflected in the tasty syrup created from its sap.  The walk continued on the Meriden Linear Trail along the Quinnipiac River, where wildlife biologist Peter Picone stopped to point out the autumn-yellow flower of the witch hazel (Hamamelis virginiana), a shade-tolerant shrub from which the astringent witch-hazel is derived.

Picone also pointed out a large-trunked yellow-leaved tree called the tulip tree (Liriodendron tulipifera).  He shared with the walkers the fact that in addition to producing blossoms that resemble tulips, the tree also provides valuable nectar to our diminutive feathered friend; the ruby-throated hummingbird.  Next on display was the fiery leaves of the red maple (Acer rubrum), which provides spring seeds for wildlife and is one of the trees most often used by owls and flying squirrels for shelter and nesting.  Picone stopped at a yellow-leaved shrub and proceeded to crush the leaf and twig to share with the group the lemon-spicy scent of the spicebush (Lindera benzoin) shrub.  The spicebush's red berries are relished by migratory songbirds fattening up for their long journey to warmer climates, 

Next on the list of fall foliage wonders was a small purple-red shrub on the edge of the woods, the maple-leaved viburnum (Viburnum acerifolium).  Once the group was able to identify the shrub's maple-shaped leaves, they began to notice them throughout the under story of the forest.  The maple-leaf viburnum provides wildlife with blue-black berries that persist through the winter, and is popular with resident birds including the wild turkey.  Picone also pointed out the brilliant orange-yellow leaves of the sassafras (sassafras albidum) tree, noting the leaves' three distinct shapes: one-lobed, two-lobed, and three-lobed.  The last tree showcased during the walk was the flowering dogwood (Cornus florida), resplendent in its vibrant purple leaves.  The beautiful Sunday afternoon fall foliage walk ended with refreshments at the future QRWA office and environmental education center parking lot.

